Hearing Clerk 6-88 PKLN

October 12, 1972

Patricia Charache, M.D. The Johns Hopkins Hospital 601 North Broadway Baltimore, Maryland 21205

Dear Dr. Charache:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter of October 9, 1972, requesting postponement of the Final Regulations on Antibiotic Susceptibility Discs as published in the Federal Register of September 30, 1972.

I should like to point out to you that the document directs that objections and requests for hearings should be filed (preferably in quintuplicate) with the Hearing Clerk, Department of HEN, Room 6-88, 5600 Fishers Lane, Rockville, Md. 20852. I have made the necessary copies and sent them to the Hearing Clerk for formal evaluation.

Sincerely yours,

William W. Wright, Ph.D. Acting Director Office of Fharmaceutical Research and Testing BD-400 Bureau of Drugs

WWWright:jk

cc: Hearing Clerk GC-11/Room 6-88 PKLN

w 5/ copies one, letter

76N-0058

ANS 1

4H3fred